October 2012 Board of Aldermen Meeting

October 24, 2012


Minutes of October Meeting

Flint Hill Board of Alderman

Held on October 24, 2012 @ 6:00 p.m.

Knight’s of Columbus Upper Level
Members present and absent:


Mayor Doug Wynn – excused

Alderman Alan Carter – present


Alderwoman Jackie Jackson - present

Alderman David Schmidt – present 


Alderman Christopher Jacobsen – present 

City Attorney Matt Fairless, Hazelwood & Weber

City Clerk Becky McCollum

The October, 2012 Board of Aldermen meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  
1st Item: 
Pledge of Allegiance

2nd Item:
Meeting called to order, roll call, approval of minutes
         Alderman Jacobsen as President of the Board of Aldermen called the meeting to order. Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve the agenda. Alderman Schmidt                         seconded the motion. The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried.
A copy of the written September 12, 2012 regular minutes and October 2, Work Session minutes were emailed (as requested) to the Board of Aldermen in advance of the meeting.  The City Clerk asked if everyone had received copies of the minutes.  All had.  

Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve the regular Board meeting minutes, from the September 12  Board Meeting. Alderman Schmidt made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 2 Work Session. The motion was seconded by Alderman Jackson. The City Clerk reports 4 "yes," 0 "no," and 0 "abstain votes. The minutes for the regular Board meeting stand approved on this day, October 24, 2012.

3rd Item:
Open Forum - none
4th Item:         Bill 2012-16 Hazelwood & Weber, LLC City Attorney Contract

This bill for contract renewal would amend previous Ordinance 271 from 2007, and had been discussed at the September Board and October Budget Work Session Meetings. The previous monthly base or retainer rate of $555, would be changed to 
reflect actual hourly charges of $175.00 per hour for City Attorney time, attendance of meetings, etc. A requested change in paralegal hourly charges were made to the rate of
$70.00. This ordinance has the attached Fee Agreement outlining all fees, expenses, etc.(One typo was noted in the paralegal fee for Regina Stonebraker. This was inadvertently typed as $700.00 per hour; not $70.00.)
This change would be implemented in January 2013, and would be the basis for the Hazelwood-Weber City Budget in 2013.



Alderman Jackson made a motion to introduce Bill 2012-16. Alderman Schmidt seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.  Motion carried.


Alderman Schmidt made a motion to read Bill 2012-16 in the short form for a first time. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.  Motion carried.

Bill 2012-16 was read in the short form for a first time.


Alderman Schmidt made a motion to read Bill 2012-16 in the short form for a second time. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.  Motion carried.

Bill 2012-16 was read in the short form for a second time.


There being no further discussion, Alderman Schmidt made a motion to vote on Bill 2012-16. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 "no," and 0 "abstain" votes. Motion carried.


Vote:


Alan Carter-yes


Jackie Jackson-yes


Dave Schmidt-yes


Chris Jacobsen-yes

Ordinance 2012 - 16
Hazelwood & Weber, LLC City Attorney Contract
5th item:
Bill 2012 - 17 AT&T Tower Lease

The City Clerk was contacted by the AT&T Real Estate Transactions Departments. AT&T is transitioning to a Long Term Evolution type contract for cell tower lease. This new contract is for an increased change in base rent to be implemented beginning with $9654.67 and a 5% increase over the term. 

City Attorney Matt Fairless explained that further research of the original contract with the City would be necessary. (That contract was handled thru the previous City Attorney.) This new contract offer appears to allow AT&T to withdraw from this contract at any time. Thought the fee structure appears to increase over time; in larger increments; the ability to cancel/withdraw from the Flint Hill contract may be the major concern/disadvantage. Our contract currently stipulates a $6000 annual fee.

After no further discussion, Alderman Schmidt made a motion to read Bill 2012-17 in the short form for a first time. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.  Motion carried.

Bill 2012-17 was read in the short form for a first time.


Alderman Schmidt made a motion to read table Bill 2012-17 until the November 14, 2012 Board of Aldermen Meeting. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The vote is reported as 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes.  Motion carried.

6th Item:
Engineering Report




The City Engineering Report was submitted by email. The City Engineer Tom Rothermich met with County Engineer Benny Hedden and City Clerk Becky McCollum to discuss our County road maintenance contract. This meeting worked to provide an initial point of the status of the roads in Flint Hill and identify any problems which needed to be addressed immediately. The Allen Ridge subdivision have some pieces of pavement in need of immediate repair/replacement. Overall, the remaining subdivision roads look good and we can implement a staggered maintenance program for the City. In order of "need," Flint hill Country Estates, then Allen Ridge, then Town and Country. Tom Rothermich commented that "oldest to newest seems backwards." In the future, strict standards will need to be adhered to, for the inspected/approved quality of all newly built roads adopted by the City.

The City Engineer has been in communication with property owner Harry Braungardt about his residential Mexico Rd. property. The northern lot area abuts the Flint Hill Country Estates stormwater area, and Tom Rothermich addressed the issues with Mr. Braungardt. The deed for the property will need to have a recorded drainage/utility easement outlined for any future property transfers. Mr. Braungardt stated he would be in full compliance. 

In response to complaints City Engineer Tom Rothermich met with Matt Bross of Hwy P Properties, regarding the pile of asphalt millings, and the unauthorized storage at

5074 Rear Hwy P. A letter to Matt and David Bross, owner of the auto repair has been sent from the City. This letter addressed the issues, suggested the removal of the unautthorized storage items to the Hwy P Properties recently rezoned as Industrial (I-2) which is located on the northside of Hwy P. The compliance date was by November 30.
7th Item:
Sewer Updates


The City has 161 users currently with outstanding accounts, totalling $4532.88. Several outstanding accounts are in arrears over $1000. Attempts have been made by the City to collect thru small claims court and property liens. 


As of March, 2012, the City of Wentzville continues to charges Flint Hill a rate of $29.00 per user, an increase from the previous $25.00 rate. Our monthly payment is now $4669. instead of $4025.


City Attorney Matt Fairless will check into cost of summons to be served on outstanding balance customer Ray Ostmann, at his place of employment, in Troy. The Mayor and Board agree reasonable costs associated with the collection effort would be a positive.


Also, collection efforts are being pursued by the City Clerk on the Hillary Circle foreclosure property; in which a City lien had been filed for non-payment of wastewater.

8th Item:
Communications from the Mayor – none

9th Item:
Communications from the Board of Aldermen - none
10th Item:
Communication from the City Attorney

Matt Fairless discussed the amended Wentzville Agreement, and that he has emailed-communication from Paul Rost, Wentzville Attorney. But no definite action has taken place. As the total legal fees have now been added for outgoing Hach Flow MEter expenses, the total spent by the City of Flint Hill is approximately $125.000; at the direction/requirements of the City of Wentzville.


Alderman Carter and Alderman Schmidt asked is that cost, could somehow be 

utilized and/or "credited" with our proposed new rate which Flint Hill will be charged by Wentzville. Matt Fairless stated he would discuss that issue with the Wentzville City Attorney.
11th Item:         Clerk’s report

·    The next scheduled Board meeting would be on Wednesday, November 14,   

         2012.        
12th Item:
Approval of the Monthly Bills


Alderman Jackson made a motion to approve payment of the General Fund bills in the amount of $3118.21, also including October payroll in the amount of $2077.79  and the Waste Water Fund bills in the amount of $4282.79. The city clerk reports 4 “yes”, 0 “no”, and 0 “abstain.”  Motion carried.
13th Item:        
Closed Session - none
              . 




14th Item:
Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss, Alderman Schmidt made a motion to adjourn at 7:00 p.m. Alderman Jackson seconded the motion.  The city clerk reports 4 “yes,” 0 “no,” and 0 “abstain” votes. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, 

Rebecca McCollum

City Clerk

